	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                       Held on 14th July 2014 at the Rugby Pavilion


	Present :  Mark Perkin, John Patten, Stuart King, Clive Greening, Dave Keating, Stuart Briggs
                    Julian Hussey, Allan Staerck, Wayne Munro, Dave Cutting.                 
	

	
	

	1. Apologies :  Jason Blackmore, Peter Brook, Rory Greening.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :
The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :
a/ Mark said the Development Plan was ongoing. He will complete soon.
b/ The secretary will send the clubs letterhead to all committee members.

c/ The secretary has notified Southwest League he is league contact.

d/ The secretary will amend AGM minutes not to show full account details before circulation.
e/ The secretary has entered 1st XV in cup competition.

f/ Work party has put floodlight post upright with new stays before nets are erected permanently.

g/ Allan is waiting on Edward Sports to measure posts before ordering new junior posts.

i/ Following meeting with LC, It was identified LC will carry out clubhouse outside painting.

4. Correspondence :
a/ Letter from LC asking for club info on club to enter in Bridport News for the LC 40th anniversary

     advertising of clubs within the Sports Trust. Committee to come up with photos etc.

b/ The secretary has received the FCA document to fill out to maintain clubs charity status.
c/ Debbie Jones from LC has requested copy of clubs RFU public liability insurance.

d/ With Rugby First closing and new database being set up, a training night on new software is being
     held 11th August at Swanage. Mark Perkin and Julian Hussey will attend.

e/ Secretary has circulated the Autumn International application form. Closing date 31st July.
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	5. Treasurers Report :
Stuart said the bank balance stands at £18531.38. He has closed the Merchandise and Junior accounts

so the club now has one single account. He has paid the LC account of £2044.

He explained that himself, president and secretary met with Nick Neale to go through the LC accounts. This involves taking the clubs share of bar profits, which were £6798, and offsetting the LC costs in providing services, including bar staff wages, changing room cleaning, water rates, tractor insurance and clubhouse repair. This gave a total of £8842, leaving the club to pay LC £2044.
It was identified this figure could be a lot lower if the club was not keeping beer/lager prices well below the current pub prices, however the committee agreed that it was worth keeping prices low for another year to subsidise the players and offer the players a cheap place to drink and stay longer after games.
6. VP Report :
Allan said he had discussed with Peter having the sponsors lunch on 4th October, to be confirmed. Stuart said we had received 52 paid sponsors with about to 6 to come.

	

	7. Fixtures :
Julian said the junior fixtures were ready with a structured list for colts. Peter needs the seniors list from Jason to order fixture booklets.

	

	8. Captains Report :
Dave Cutting said he had a good response from players on first training nights and thanked Wayne for  his efforts. He has spoken to Roger on the needs for structured training nights.

Mark said there needs to be discipline from players towards the coaches and their training approach.

Wayne said he will help when he can and Mickey Pibworth would help with fitness. Roger has asked if a referee can be available to advise pre-season, and Allan said the gym was available to all club members for use. 
9. Junior Report :
Julian said Mark, Faye and Jesse were now all level 1 approved coaches and they were ready for the new season.

Tony Dommett was concerned about colts playing senior rugby, although it was stated they have 24 players available of which only 6 are available to play senior rugby. He was still looking for a colts team manager, but with no one obvious it was felt they should look to parents for help.
	

	
	

	10. Social Report :
Wayne said he and Rory were proposing a once a month activity including race night, poker night and gents evening when he would invite other clubs. The first event would be October 18th. He hoped to have a summer ball at end of season and a club tour.

Dave K said he hoped the £1100 credit from Raging Bull for tour shirts would be made available for next season’s tour. After discussion it was agreed to await Jason’s proposal on way forward from this seasons new shirt order before deciding on use of money.
11. Grounds Maintenance :

Clive said the floodlight post had been put upright and new stays fitted and he has removed black rope from nets ready for fitting, hopefully by end of July.
A bearing has gone on new mower but is under guarantee from Buglers.

Martin Denty has carried out strimming of ditches.
The new junior posts need to be ordered from Edward Sports and we had a demo of new line marker at cost of £356 which uses sealed bags and would be easier for anybody to use and it was agreed to purchase one.

The secretary said the cost of three projects for erecting nets, new posts and new line marker was £2627, however he has applied for RFU grant which is available for 50% and therefore the cost will be £1313. Clive proposed we sell 10 barrels of current  line marking paint to football club for £250, which was agreed.

Clive said he will be purchasing grass seed from Pearce seeds and fertiliser from Mole Valley.

Dave C asked about renewing floodlights and initially Wayne said he would look at replacing bulbs for effectiveness, otherwise look at new system. 

12. Club Development : 
a/ Publicity : Adrian Everitt to be contacted as new publicity officer, but hopefully available end of 
                         summer

b/ Development Plan : Mark is still working on it.

c/ Volunteers : Allan put forward a discussion plan to have rota of members to carry out match day

                              jobs. Put on agenda for discussion.
d/ Schools : Guy Furner is still carrying out coaching with schools rotation on Saturdays. Jesse 

                        Johnson will distribute leaflets to schools in September for membership.

e/ Coaching : Mark said we may have access to level 4 coach moving to area to advise coaches.

                         Roger has asked for new water bottles, lifting blocks for lineouts and training balls. Allan

                         can supply balls and will look to order other. We also need to re-stock pitch side bags.

f/ Sponsorship : Allan said 52 businesses had paid to enter shirt sponsorship draw with another 6 to

                               pay.  Mystic Signs are this year’s winner and main sponsor with Hussey & Briggs and 

                               Samways the runners up. 
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	13. Any Other Business : 

a/ Mark said the membership forms need updating and will be distributed.
b/ Clive asked if Ian Brazier is still Volunteer co-ordinator. Julian will contact him.

c/ Wayne asked if he could borrow BBQ for RNLI fund raising. Agreed.  Secretary said Barracuda
     Swimming Club Had borrowed it last week and replenished new gas cylinder for us.

d/ Allan said he had booked clubhouse for next seasons 6 nations games on Sundays.
e/ Allan proposed buying new set of corner posts and flags. Agreed.

f/ Julian requested buying a griddle for bacon cooking on Sundays. Agreed.

g/ Dave C said he had spoken to LC about cold showers on training nights. Sorted.

h/ Dave C asked if water supply could be provided on roadside pitch. Not possible.

i/ Stuart asked to make sure Tiger shirts are returned by Tony Dommett, used by colts.

j/ Wayne is holding last year’s 2nd strip and Creeds shirts are in cupboard.
k/ Secretary said clubs World Cup allocation of tickets had been distributed to members fairly
     satisfactorily, with most members interested getting their requirements.

No further business, the meeting closed 9.25pm

Next meeting Monday 11th August

Chairman

Mark Perkin


	Julian Hussey

AllannStaerck

Julian Hussey

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


